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January 20, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance amending the Mitigation Payment System (MPS) program fee schedule and project list.  
King County Code 14.75 establishes the MPS program, which includes a road project list, project costs, and a fee schedule.  The MPS program provides funding for road improvements necessary to mitigate the traffic impacts of new development on the roadway system.  Since the program’s inception in 1991, King County has collected approximately $65.7 million in MPS fees from developers to help fund high-priority roadway capacity projects in unincorporated King County, such as the North Sammamish Plateau Access Road and NE 124th Street projects.

King County Code 14.75 sets forth the requirements for updating the MPS fee schedule and project list, and provides for the development of interlocal agreements with other jurisdictions.  The proposed King County MPS fee schedule update is necessitated by the request of the City of Issaquah to terminate its MPS reciprocal interlocal agreement with the county.  King County also currently has reciprocal interlocal agreements with the cities of Covington, Newcastle, and Redmond.  These interlocal agreements allow King County to collect MPS fees for development in the unincorporated area that impacts roadways in these cities.  The cities reciprocate by collecting, on behalf of King County, MPS fees for development within their boundaries that impact roadways in the unincorporated area.  The City of Issaquah believes the current economic climate has placed an undue burden on developers, and fears they will look to develop elsewhere with the interlocal agreement in place.
The proposed King County MPS ordinance adopts the county’s MPS fee schedule, road project list, and the MPS costs for the projects.  The changes to these components reflect the removal of the City of Issaquah’s projects from the list.  Since this is the only change proposed at this time, the fees in the fee schedule will either decrease or remain unchanged.
I recommend the King County Council adopt this ordinance.

If you have any questions, please contact Linda Dougherty, Director of the Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590, or Jay Osborne, Acting Manager of the Road Services Division’s CIP and Planning Section, at 206-296-3745.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Toni Rezab, Acting Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT

Jay Osborne, Acting Manager, CIP and Planning Section, RSD, DOT
